Department Chairs’ Meeting Minutes

November 14, 2008
Battle Mountain - #4; Elko – HTC #137; Ely - #118; Pahrump – PVC #122; Winnemucca - #115

Present:  Ed Nickel, David Ellefsen, Angie de Braga, Patty Fox, Norm Cavanaugh, Carrie Bruno, Xunming Du, Lisa Campbell, Bonnie Hofland, Margaret Puccinelli, Mary Swetich, Bill Verbeck, Bret Murphy, Jay Larson, Richard McNally
Guests:  Robert Hannu
Minutes were approved from the October 10, 2008 meeting.

Chair of Chair Reports 
1. Cyd McMullen wrote a letter of appreciation to the Great Basin College Foundation Board of Trustees thanking them for their support. 
Interactive Video Interim Policy Update
1. Several months ago a committee was formed to address interactive video scheduling issues. The committee met and laid out a plan describing an IAV policy. The main intent was to make the policy a guideline instead of a problem list.

2. The most important objective is that programs and departments agree to the process. The process informs students along with departments and programs on how to properly request a remote location for a course. It was suggested that once approved, the policy be published in the schedule, catalog and on the web-site for student and staff access. 
3. Chairs discussed the difference between using the document as guidelines as opposed to a formal policy. The committee approved the document as a policy item. The document will be sent to the Distance Education Committee, Faculty Senate and President’s Council for approval. 
Department Chairs’ Handbook 
1. Chairs will continue to work with their administrative assistants to complete their handbooks. It was suggested that the interactive video policy be included in the handbook once approved by all necessary committees. 
Strategic Plan
1. The strategic plan steering committee continues to meet. The committee has reviewed several models used by other institutions. The committee is leaning towards the type of strategic plan that builds assessment directly into the format. Goals, objectives, action plans, and measurements will all be included in the plan for GBC. 
2. The steering committee is currently working on an institutional template that will include the goals of the college. Departments can then add their goals along with objectives and measurements. 
3. Chairs were encouraged to submit vision statement ideas to Bonnie Hofland.

4. Chairs reviewed the Academic Affairs mission statement and provided input to the enhancement of the proposed statement. The recommendations will be shared with the VPAA. 

5. Jay Larson would like to have a discussion about GBC’s cultural values at a future meeting. He is concerned that unfortunately, GBC is not about student success. Discussion amongst the chairs took place on the definition of student success. 
Prioritizing Vacated Administrative Assistant and Faculty Positions

1. There is still no determination on the budget deficit. Currently, vacated faculty positions are not being replaced. Departments are also short on support staff positions. The staff is stressed and cannot take on more workload. If funds are to become available, chairs recommend that a departmental administrative support position be filled. 
2. Chairs would still like to prioritize vacated faculty positions. It was understood that positions probably would not be filled any time soon.
